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Walterboro Police in-
vestigators have ruled the 
Sunday May 10 shooting at 
the Palms Inn near I-95 as 
self defense.Laura Ann Marie Taylor-

Way, 31, of Walterboro has 
been charged with assault 
and battery of a high and 
aggravated nature. Navar Kyel Bennett, 24, 

of Cottageville has been 
charged with possession of 
stolen property related to 
a motorcycle found at the 
scene.

Jocquline Darrell Hard-
wick Jr., 31, of Sniders 
Highway was pronounced 
deceased on the scene from 
a gunshot wound by Depu-
ty Coroner Richard Carter. 

The Colleton County 
High School 2020 Gradua-
tion Ceremony will be held 
Saturday June 6 at 8:30 
a.m. in the Cougar Stadium 
(150 Cougar Nation Drive, 
Walterboro). If severe weather pre-

vents graduation from be-
ing held on that date, the 
ceremony will be resched-
uled for Monday June 8 at 
8:30 a.m., also in Cougar 
Stadium.

CCHS will broadcast 
a live video stream of the 
ceremony on the Colleton 
County High School Face-
book page (https://www.
facebook.com/Colleton-
CountyHighSchool/).Students will be given 

two tickets to give to two 
guests of their choosing 
to attend the ceremony, in 
order to reserve enough 
space to properly distance 
event attendees according 
to Centers for Disease Con-
trol guidelines. Those two 
guests will be seated next to 
each other for the entirety 
of the ceremony so each 
pair can be properly dis-
tanced from other guests.

Additional information 
on the release of guest 
tickets, parking and other 
matters will be placed on 
the Colleton County High 
School and School District 
webpages closer to the date 
of the event.Colleton Preparatory 

Academy’s graduation will 
be Thursday June 18 at 7 
p.m. in the school gym. The 
CPA kindergarten gradu-
ation will be Wednesday 
June 17 at 9 a.m.

Shootingruled self defense

CCHSgrads to walk on June 6

Barbara Nimmons may be a 68-year-old great-grandmother, but she 

won’t let anything keep her from doing what she can to help her com-

munity — and that includes COVID-19.

Since the virus first made itself known in South Carolina, rural com-

munities have been especially vulnerable. Green Pond is no exception. 

Although the pandemic has forced people everywhere to change 

their ways of living, life still continues… and so does the accumulation 

of trash. But Green Pond has had help from Barbara Nimmons.

Nimmons has been a staple of the community at the local waste 

management site for decades. She performs the job at hand with the 

tenacity of someone a quarter of her age. When other employees were 

concerned about contracting the virus and left the site, Nimmons re-

fused to quit, knowing that her community needed someone to be in 

charge of waste management. So she continued with her responsibili-

ties, alone.Whether she is needed to physically empty the trash, help someone 

who is disabled or give direction to keep the community waste site 

organized, she takes her job very seriously. She greets residents with a 

smile to make each person feel special even while emptying trash. She 

inquires about family members and their health, remembering them 

all. 
“During this time in history when we are fighting COVID-19, this 

great-grandmother is running this site alone. She comes every single 

day, opens and closes the site so we, the people of Green Pond, can ex-

perience some sort of normalcy in our daily lives,” said resident Louise 

Davidson. “She never complains and wants no glory. It’s remarkable 

that you can feel like you are going to your grandmother’s house when 

you are actually just going to empty trash. But that’s how special she 

makes us all feel,” said Davidson.
Nimmons doesn’t feel that she is all that unique or special.

“This is just what I feel I should do,” said Nimmons.

When told that she was appreciated and loved by the grateful com-

munity for her service to them, Nimmons tearfully smiled.

“That is so nice. I love this community, and I am just here to help.” 

Green Pond’s hero

Barbara Nimmons at the Green Pond Convenience Site

Debbie CrosbySince the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic, life has changed for 

everyone — perhaps for health care professionals more than anyone. 

Debbie Crosby, a post-operative nurse at Colleton Medical Center, 

recently shared her thoughts on the pandemic and how it affected her 

personally.When you first heard about Covid-19, what were your thoughts? 

When I first heard about COVID-19, I didn’t realize just how much 

of an impact it would have on my life. I knew it was serious, but I didn’t 

realize just how much my life was about to change.

Did you think it would come here to Colleton? 

I knew it would come to Colleton, and I felt like Colleton Medical 

Center was making preparations for when it did come. Administration 

told us we needed to be prepared to possibly stay in-house for 14 days 

Whitney HerndonWhitney Herndon is an operating room nurse. COVID-19 has 

changed her and her job.
When you first heard about Covid-19, what were your thoughts?

I have to admit that at first, I was a little ignorant to it despite being 

a nurse and felt it was being blown out of proportion. Now I know that 

it is something that is a very real threat to us that we all are obviously 

taking very seriously. Did you think it would come here to Colleton?

Once it came to the U.S. and South Carolina, yes. I was just hope-

ful that it wouldn’t be as prevalent in our community as it was in the 

bigger cities. How did your job change because of the virus?

I am a nurse in the operating room, so our roles changed quite a 

See CROSBY, page 3A

See HERNDON, page 3A

Reflections on Covid-19 and nursing

Debbie Crosby

Whitney Herndon
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